
Wings of Rogallo Meeting Notes

2022-11-15
● [Ben] President’s address

○ Lake McClure is open to paragliding!  P4 site only.  Contact WOR board for
information and contacts.

○ Mori Point will be uninsured beginning next year in March of 2023.  Details later
in the meeting

● [Tristan] Treasurer’s report
○ New fiscal year: Oct 1 to Sep 30.
○ $38,241 in the bank, +34% from 2021.
○ $9,864 operating income, -12% from 2021.
○ Expenses up due to: The Stables & Mori Point permit fees, Ed Levin lawn mower

purchase, FFFA workshop
○ Expect big increase in insurance fees in 2023.

● [Richard] Membership services report



Number of members by wing type:
● HG: 156 (28.8%)
● PG: 337 (62.2%)
● Both: 49 (9%)



HG ratings of members:
● H4: 90 (51.1%)
● H3: 50 (28.4%)
● H2: 23 (13.1%)
● H5: 7 (4%)
● H1: 6 (3.4%)

PG ratings of members:
● P2: 154 (39.9%)
● P4: 139 (36%)
● P3: 86 (22.3%)
● P5: 5 (1.3%)
● P1: 2 (0.5%)

● [Dan] Safety Coordinator
○ Reminder to pilots to avoid restricted airspace when flying XC from our sites.

Airspaces to be careful of:
■ RHV - Class D
■ SJC - Class C

● [Evan] Election / nomination
○ Voting begins tomorrow.  Membership Services Director is the only contested

position, between Richard Sibley (incumbent) and Jennifer Lauritzen.  This is the
only position that will appear on the ballot.

○ All other officers were shoo-ins for their respective positions, as there was only a
single applicant for each position.



○ Thank you, Isaiah Clapp, for your service as Communications Director, and
welcome aboard Ella Gambel!

○ Julie - Election Administrator
● [Ben] Mori point update

○ Insurance costs are drastically increasing next year, and Mori Point is only flown
2 or 3 times per year.

○ Board vote results and decision: Abandon Mori Point after the next insurance
renewal?

■ Yea - 6
■ Nay - 1

○ Decision: We will not renew our insurance for Mori point in March, 2023.  Our
permit with the GGNRA extends into 2024, so we have the option to reinsure the
site if anything changes.

● Site reports
○ [Ella] Ed Levin

■ New Ed Levin Chair starting today: Clemence Lepold
■ SCCPD electronic waivers are now hosted on the club website.

○ [Steve] Mission
■ A big Thank You! to our Mission Site Committee + Intro Teams for

sponsoring an extended set of pilots to access the Mission Site
■ The park has granted us permission to install a webcam and weather

station atop the windsock.  We need volunteers to select, procure, and
install the equipment.  It must be battery and solar powered as there is no
power available.

■ Lease agreement between City of Fremont and EBRPD under review
right now.  No significant changes for us if the current version passes,
which is good news for us.

■ Gate locks will be changed by end of November (transparent to
keyholders)

○ [Robert] Diablo
■ Special event permit for Diablo renewed for another year.
■ Robert is working on running another clinic at Diablo in the new year.
■ After years of negotiations, the new South Launch is officially open!

Details will soon be posted on the club website.
■ E-sign-in is a work in progress

○ [Ben in lieu of Morgan] Stables
■ No updates

○ [Evan and/or Tom] Windy Hill
■ Merger / acquisition completed this year.

● New site exploration
○ [Evan] Coyote Lake

■ It’s dead.  The initiative has been derailed by an uncooperative senior
park ranger.

○ [Ben] Vista View (Sunol Valley)



■ Unlikely, but work in progress for a revised proposal to be reviewed by
EBRPD

● Q&A
○ None


